Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: council tax 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

· How many households are on charge for Council Tax in your area for the financial years 2021/2022, 2022/2023 and 2023/2024 
Answer:

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.
2021/2022 and 2022/2023 years data can be found at  Council Tax and Business Rate Recovery — Leicester Open Data. 

There are 144,660 households on charge for the 2023/24 financial year.  This data will be published at Council Tax and Business Rate Recovery — Leicester Open Data in July 2024. Exemption Section 22 applies – information intended for future publication. 
· Out of those households, how many claim the Single Person Discount for the financial years 2021/2022, 2022/2023 and 2023/2024 

2021/2022 – 40,530

2022/2023 – 40,672

2023/2024 – 41,052

· When claiming Single Person Discount, what procedures do you have in place for the customer to claim? and were these the same procedures for the financial years 2021/2022, 2022/2023 and 2023/2024? 

This information is available at Single person discounts (leicester.gov.uk).  
These procedures were the same for the financial years 2021/2022, 2022/2023 and 2023/2024 

· Do they need to provide any evidence when they are claiming the Single Person Discount and if so what type of evidence? and were these the same levels of evidence for the financial years 2021/2022, 2022/2023 and 2023/2024? 

The evidence required depends on individual customers’ circumstances when the application is reviewed.  
These were the same levels of evidence for the financial years 2021/2022, 2022/2023 and 2023/2024.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
